

Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on May 13th 2019 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
712
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.





K. Johnson.

713
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.






Six members of the public.








714
Apologies.


None
715
Declarations of Interest.


               Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 





B. Kyle is on committee.

                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.


Holy Island Partnership.

R. Coombes is on committee.






M. Porter is on committee.

716
Statements by the public.



None.
717
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on March 18th 2019 were approved. Councillor Douglas proposing and Councillor Porter seconding.

718
Results of the questionnaire. Roderick Lawrie Grant.

The Clerk announced that the proposal to help finance play equipment for the school

received the greatest number of votes and that he would be putting Heather Stiansen and 


Councillor Lawrie in touch with each other. Councillor Douglas expressed the opinion that as


the voting was close it was unfortunate that the second placed proposal for games


equipment for the Village Hall did not benefit. It was agreed that in accordance with Minute 

696 in the March Meeting the Council would consider use of its own resources for projects 


of benefit to residents and Councillor Douglas will submit costs for consideration.

719
Northern Cross – Causeway.

Following some problems this year the Clerk is to contact Northern Cross and remind them

of the previous agreement that the Pilgrims would cross the bridge in batches rather than 


en-masse which blocks the road entirely. The Clerk should remind them again before next 

years Pilgrimage.

720
Offer of trees by camp.

The offer was appreciated but further thought needed to be given to where the trees should 


located. The Chairman suggested that one might replace the dead tree near the Crossgate 


toilets. The clerk to keep in contact with the Camp.
721
Common Land.


The Clerk had requested details from NCC of all the Common Land on the island. This has


been received and is now in HIPC files. In summary it covers Fiddlers Green; Market Place; 

the quarry at Ness End and the coastal land from Jenny Bell’s Well, the Heugh and around 


the Ouse from the jetty to the Castle Gate. The Clerk is not in a position to state how this 

affects the use of the land;ownership and common land status are separate. Any questions 


that arose would have to be dealt with by the parties concerned not by the Parish Council.

722
Car Park Litter and exit problems.
Councillor Porter, who provided photographs, and others expressed concern over the state of the litter bins at Chare Ends, the perceived lack of provision by the traders there to deal 


with their own waste, the running all the time of  the engine of one of the traders and 

the ignoring by Woody’s Taxis of the entry and exit arrangements. These are all matters that


are the responsibility of NCC and the Clerk who read out a letter he was sending to Woody’s 


is also to raise the other matters with NCC.

723
Emergency Services.

Councillor Johnson who is also a member of Holy Island Coastguard stated that following 

a recent episode involving the NEAS and the RNLI the question had been raised by her 


manager about procedures. Having been advised since that episode of the agreement made


between HM Coastguard, RNLI and NEAS following meetings on the Island in 2015/16 NEAS 

would again check with Holy Island Coastguard about the crossing the causeway rather than 


just using the published safe crossing times.

724
Adoption of Telephone Box.

The Chairman reported that if, in the future, the traditional telephone box in Crossgate was 

taken out of use it could be adopted by HIPC for other uses for £1

725
Matters arising.

Beal Shore; Drain work at Popplewell; Speed Limit. The Clerk reported that despite several

requests he had been an able to get any clear detail from NCC about these matters. He 


would continue to press them.

726
Finance.

The Clerk read out the Annual Governance Statement previously circulated to Councillors

who approved all the points. The Clerk then presented the accounts for 2018 – 2019 which 


were approved subject to a satisfactory report from the auditor. The clerk will give each 


councillor a copy of that report once it is received.

727
Public Toilets.


The Clerk reported that there had been no progress with the hoped for refurbishment.

728
Planning.


Ship Inn. Extension to provide Gin Still. HIPC had no objection. NCC approved.


Pilgrims Roof in relation to wall height. Appeared to be proceeding in accordance 

with plans as long as roof is grassed.

729
Reading Room.


The Clerk reported that while work continues on the Archive the Reading Room is available


for meetings. It should be booked through him or the Vicar Sarah Hills.

730
Reports from Committees:

Development Trust. Meeting next week.

Holy Island Partnership. Meeting next week.
Village Hall Committee.  No report.
Fishermen Society. No report.
731.
Any other business:


Feeding Seagulls. The Clerk to explore possible notices to ask visitors and residents not

to feed the Seagulls which are becoming an increasing nuisance within the village.

Date of next meeting. 
Tuesday  September 24th 2019 at 6.00pm in The Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 7.00pm.

